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Memorandum 
 
Date: May 17, 2023 
 
To: Chair Carr 
 West Linn Planning Commission  
 
From:  John Floyd, Associate Planner  
 
Subject:  Public Comments Received for VAR-23-01 
 
 
Three individuals submitted written testimony after the publication of the staff report and before 
the expiration of the written comment period at noon today.  Comments are attached and names 
listed below: 

• Elizabeth Apen 
• Christine Blanche 
• Richard Yep 

 
Issues raised by these parties will be addressed during the staff presentation.   
 





From: Christine H Blanche
To: Floyd, John
Subject: Testimony for VAR-23-01, a Class 2 Variance at 2622 Marylhurst Drive
Date: Tuesday, May 9, 2023 9:17:04 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

Hello John,

I wish to provide testimony against approval of the variance. The location of this development is precariously
located for drivers coming downhill on Marylhurst Dr. I’m already concerned about multiple homes being built off a
private drive between Upper & Lower Midhill, as an influx of new drivers emerging onto Marylhurst Dr. without a
stop sign could make for a dangerous situation. Adding even further homes, 4 to 6, would increase the amount of
cars coming in and out of this private drive. Has a traffic study been conducted?

Also, the property where these homes would be built is quite small, and the density of adding 6 homes in the
location would involve the removal of even more trees on a hill and may contribute to runoff issues for downstream
neighbors. Has a study regarding runoff and flooding been conducted?

Thank you for noting these considerations.

Best,
Christine Blanche








